
A recent incidence of vandalism at Eureka High School has caused a yet 

undetermined amount of damage to the main building; preliminary 

estimates exceed $10,000. Unnamed EHS Seniors plugged sinks on the 

second floor and left the water running to flood the building in addition 

to pouring gallons of maple syrup over desks, lockers, etc. The attempt 

at a “Senior prank” was in fact vandalism that hurts the community as 

well as the students themselves who are now facing the 

repercussions.  Eureka City Schools Superintendent Fred Van Vleck, 

Ed.D. reported that the families of the offending students have been 

supportive of the school and the disciplinary actions that come as a 

natural consequence to these activities.  Due to the age of the 

perpetrators, very few details can be disclosed however students at the 

EHS graduation ceremony reported that the vandals were not allowed to 

participate in the graduation. Restitution and additional repercussions are 

expected.  Eureka City Schools Administration can be reached at 441-

2414 for additional details. 

 


